
5th September 2017 

Dear Friends, 

 

We hope that you are well and that those of you celebrating Eid last week had an Eid Mubarak, a               

wonderful and blessed festival and celebration.  We also hope that family members and friends who 

went on Hajj had a moving and spiritual experience and return safely. 

 

In our newsletter this month there are details of our next Faith Dialogue, which will be on Fostering and 

Adoption (quite topical, even more than we thought it would be) which is being held on Monday 18th 

September at 7.30 p.m. at Jackson’s Row Synagogue. 

 

We also have details of the Women and Olive Trees exhibition that will be on display at Manchester     

Cathedral from Tuesday 19th to Sunday 24th September.  This is part of a display of paintings of olive 

trees by Christian, Muslim and Jewish women from Afula in Northern Israel. 

 

We also have a report on the Peace Walk and Mindfulness Meditation held last week in central                    

Manchester led by the Community of Interbeing and Zen Buddhist monks and nuns.  It was a wonderful 

and uplifting event and led to an experience of walking through the streets with a peacefulness that few 

of us had experienced before. 

 

Finally, we also include the details of our first Women of Faith neighbourhood group meeting in Gorton  

on Saturday 23rd September at Gorton Library, from midday to 2.00 p.m.  This is open to women in the 

Groton area of all faiths and none and anyone interested will be most welcome.  Details of Ann’s and 

Nabila’s contact details are on the flyer, if you are interested. 

 

To conclude, I am very aware that later this month is the Jewish New Year and the Muslim New Year as 

well.  May I wish all of our Jewish friends L’Shanah Tovah um’tukah (a good and sweet new year) and 

our Muslim brothers and sisters Naya Saal Mubarak (a blessed new year) and a very good month to all 

of us.  

With best wishes,  

Rabbi Warren Elf, Community Development Worker  







Zen Buddhist monks and nuns led a mindful 

walking meditation through Manchester City 

Centre last week, to bring the energy of peace 

and healing to the city following the tragic 

events of the past few months. Over 100 people 

from a wide range of faith backgrounds took 

part in the walk, which included the laying of 

flowers in the cotton bud fountain in St. Ann’s 

Square. 

This unusual form of moving meditation dates 

back over 2,500 years to the time of the Buddha, 

and provides a powerful message of peace in 

the midst of a busy city.  

“When we slow down and co-ordinate our steps with our breathing, we finally stop running through life 

and arrive in the present moment. By imprinting peace upon the earth with every footprint that we 

make, our minds settle, our worries drop and we rest in the wonderful sensation of moving in the here 

and now, one calm step at a time” explained Brother Ben, who led the mindful walking meditation. 

Walk participant Zoe Johnson, who only discovered this tradition a couple of weeks ago, was amazed at 

how powerful the experience was: “Brother Ben was an absolute smile magnet. By walking in his foot-

steps I felt a deep sense of relaxation, and connected with the City in a totally new way. I must have 

been there 500 times before, but I felt as though I had never really seen, heard or smelt Manchester like 

that before. For the first time, I think I was truly present in the here and now.” 

Brother Ben and the other monks and nuns live and study in Plum Village, France with world-renowned 

spiritual leader and peace activist Zen Master Thich Nhat Hanh, who was proposed for a Nobel Peace 

Prize by Martin Luther King in 1967.  Brother Phap Lai, or ‘Brother Ben’, was born in Manchester and has 

been an ordained monk for the last 15 years.  He was an inspirational leader of this peaceful walking 

meditation. 

This event was organised by The Community of Interbeing UK (CoI) : Mindfulness in the tradition of 

Thich Nhat Hanh.  The Community of Interbeing is a growing educational charity that supports and 

shares mindfulness practice in the UK to people of all ages. They welcome people of all faiths and none, 

honouring the differing religious traditions of our members.  

They are building a more peaceful world by supporting you to find peace in yourself. We offer calmer, 

happier living through mindfulness combined with ethics and an understanding of interbeing (the 

knowledge of the deep connections we share with the world around us and each other). 

They have over 100 local UK mindfulness practice groups or “Sanghas” in the UK, including one in      
Chorlton and one in Stockport, and they can be reached at http://www.coiuk.org  

Moving Mindfulness Meditation and Peace 

Walk in Manchester 

http://www.coiuk.org


 

 

 

WOMEN OF FAITH NETWORK 

Would you like to meet women from different backgrounds, 

faith or non faith?  Share experiences? 

Get together to create dialogue, develop stronger relationships? 

Practice community development, engaging on neighbourhood 

needs, issues and concerns? 

Then this is the forum for you. 

We would like to invite you, members of your 

group/ organisation to our first meeting on: 

Saturday 23rd September 2017 from 12-2pm 

At:  Gorton Library, Garrett Way, Gorton, Manchester M18 8HE 

Please contact Nabila Farooq on 0781 1393774 or Ann Algar on 07882458772 for further 

information or to confirm your attendance. 

Refreshments will be available please let us know of any special dietary requirements 

 

 



Stop Hate UK is working with Greater Manchester’s Combined Authority to challenge online hate 
and prejudice. They are looking for volunteers to become part of the άNo Hate Speechέ movement and 

reclaim the internet from those who wish to create fear, spread hatred and create division. 
  

What does the role involve? 
 

Volunteers will receive full training from Stop Hate UK so that they can help: 
·         identify those committing hate crime online 

·         get offensive material removed 
·         produce messages that promote diversity and inclusion 

  
Each volunteer will be set up with an online identity, and trained on how to operate safely and 

remain anonymous. Stop Hate UK will cover expenses and provide the tablets. 
  

Stop Hate UK anticipate volunteers will spend about three hours per month engaged in this      
activity. There is a requirement that all activity undertaken as part of the project is reported back 

to Stop Hate UK who will provide ongoing support and feedback. 
  

What training will be provided? 
 

Training will be split into two 3-hour sessions, delivered at times suitable for those in full time 
employment. The first session looks at online hate crime in general, and the second session is 
about how to get offensive material removed and produce counter narratives. Volunteers can 

opt out at any stage of the process. 
  

What skills and experience is required? 
 

Stop Hate UK are looking for volunteers (individuals or groups) aged 18 years or over with a      
commitment to opposing all forms of hate crime, and preferably with a working knowledge of 

social media platforms, who will seize the opportunity to challenge online hate speech and make 
a real difference. 

  
How can I find out more? 

 
Stop Hate UK are holding an information session on: Wednesday 27th September, 6-8pm in     

Manchester City Centre. Full details will be circulated to those who attend.   
 

Places are limited and must be booked in advance by emailing, Mike Ainsworth, 
at mike@stophateuk.org . 

Stop Hate UK  

mailto:mike@stophateuk.org

